CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

6TH JANUARY, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J.Spink,



G. Topping and A. Westwood

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Councillors Connor, Hinds and Merry



K. Darragh, A Williams and J. Willis

· Cabinet Briefing – in future, in addition to the decision as to where a report is to go e.g. Cabinet Meeting, Council, Lead Member etc. a note reflecting any other proposals etc, made at Cabinet Briefing will be 

e-mailed to Cabinet Members and Chief Officers for consideration at the Cabinet Meeting- Keith Clare and Paul Templeton to arrange

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· Cash reconciliation – to be completed  for the December quarter – new Paris system to be implemented by 1st April, 2003.

· Payroll – SAP problem with court orders for council tax – compliment received from a member of staff on prompt attention in dealing with their query.

· Childcare vouchers – looking at the possibility of introducing a scheme for staff in conjunction with Personnel

· Debtors – 

· John Spink to clarify £1.307m debt owed by Salford Primary Care Trust

· £2.25m of debt “blocked” due to potential write-offs, charges against properties, instalments, disputes etc. – Geoff Topping to clarify in interest is charged on land charges cases

· Purchasing – looking to severely restrict the use of text based orders in the near future

· Credit cards – for business travel and accommodation

· Energy Audit – information for next month on current staffing position

· Members allowances – increase to be linked to APT an C award – John Spink to e-mail all Members

· Terry Harrison to produce a report for a future meeting on the most environmentally friendly type of envelope

· Maura Brooks to submit a detailed report on the progress with the development of Intranet and Internet

· 2003/04 Revenue Budget:-

· Meeting later with Community and Social Services – still to arrange a meeting for Crime and Disorder

· Implementation of a Leisure Trust may initially require significant capital funding

· Need to show % increase within Directorates – then it is up to them to manage within their allocation

· The budget is out put based

· Need to meet PSA and PI targets

· NRF allocation of £1.8m initially looking to use £1m with the possibility to increase to the full allocation

· Could have a balanced budget if use whole of NRF, except for Education

· Councillor Antrobus to receive details of comparisons with other G.M authorities on delegated funding – spend per pupil

· Councillor Antrobus to receive details of the savings in schools as a result of Energy Audit

· Director of Personnel and Performance has been requested to provide details on the number of staff involved in overheads to other directorates

· Census - still awaiting for further information to allow work to continue e.g. ward analysis

· 2003/04 Capital Programme:-

· Cabinet approval required for disposal of assets

· Information required on “white land” owned by the Council

· Information required on other sites being held for future use

· Revenue Budget 2003/04.

· Community and Social Services
· On track for a balanced budget in 2002/03

· Coping with delayed discharges – no signs of a flu epidemic which could affect this

· Short term placements for delayed discharges – fine imposed of £100 per person per day – possible cost of £750k measures in place to combat this at half the cost

· Spending below FSS – used to spend above SSA 

· Ring Fenced Grants can not off set them against work we are already doing

· PI for equipment to be reduced from 3 weeks to 1 week

· Issue with IT – not enough p.c.’s in the Directorate

· Capital Grant for Management Information System – comes as of right

· Supporting people - £146k shortfall but may be possible to cover from other areas 

· Funding already within the budget to meet PSA targets

· Document Management – nothing specific in mind but bids already in for funding initiatives do not yet have the infrastructure in place to take advantage of savings generated by document management

· Efficiencies – these have been generated over previous years and scope for further is very limited

· Reviewing Community Centres that do not meet Disability Discrimination Act may result in savings of £100k

· Children in outside placements – have been successful in bringing back some children to live in Salford but it takes a lot of managing

· Joint Review may indicate that Social Workers are carrying to great o work load – may need to invest in additional Social Workers from any money saving in bringing children back into Salford

· Recruitment and retention is not causing major problems

· Need to look at what is in the Community and Social Services budget that could rank against NRF

· 2003/04 Revenue Budget:-

· Need for a range of options from best to worst case

· Options document to be updated

· Details of % increases for each Directorate needed

